
 
 
Meeting Date:    Tuesday, December 10, 2013 
Prepared By/Phone Number:   Deece Eckstein, (512) 854-9754 
Elected/Appointed Official/Dept. Head:  Bruce Todd, (512) 854-9222 
     Sherri Fleming, (512) 854-4581  
     Deece Eckstein, (512) 854-9754 
Commissioners Court Sponsor:   Judge Biscoe 
 
 
AGENDA LANGUAGE: 
CONSIDER AND TAKE APPROPRIATE ACTION REGARDING TRAVIS 
COUNTY APPOINTMENT TO THE CENTRAL HEALTH BOARD OF 
MANAGERS. 
 
SUMMARY AND IGR COORDINATOR RECOMMENDATION: 
The term of Clarke Heidrick, a Travis County appointee to the Central 
Health Board of Managers, expires on December 31, 2013. Because Mr. 
Heidrick had served on the Board for longer than six years, the Court 
issued a Call for Applications on Tuesday, October 15, with a deadline of 
Friday, November 15. On November 19, the Court appointed a 
subcommittee to review the applications and make a recommendation to 
the Court. The subcommittee held two meetings, during the second of 
which it met with Clarke Heidrick.  
 
The subcommittee recommends that the Commissioners Court 
reappoint Clarke Heidrick to the Central Health Board of Managers for 
a term to run from January 1, 2014 through December 31, 2017.   
 
BACKGROUND:   
Central Health/Travis County Healthcare District (TCHD) Board of 
Managers: 
 Nine members, with four-year staggered terms (no term limits) 

o Four appointed by the Travis County Commissioners Court 
o Four appointed by the Austin City Council 
o One appointed jointly by the two bodies 

 The term of one of the County appointees, Clarke Heidrick, expires at 
the end of 2013 
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 Subject to the Uniform Appointment Process 
 
The Uniform Appointment Process governs appointments to six key boards 
and commissions, including the Central Health Board of Managers, and 
requires the Court to issue a Call for Applications, then review the 
applications and make a final decision. The process applies to vacancies 
and to any person who has served six years or more on a board or 
commission and is seeking reappointment.  
 
On October 15, the Court approved a Call for Applications and an 
application packet, and set a deadline of Friday, November 15, for 
applications. Six qualifying applications were received. On November 19, 
the Commissioners Court appointed a subcommittee consisting of 
Commissioner Bruce Todd, Sherri Fleming, and Deece Eckstein to review 
the applications submitted, recommend which applicants, if any, should be 
interviewed, and recommend a series of questions to be asked of 
candidates.  
 
ISSUES AND OPPORTUNITIES:  
The subcommittee met on Friday, November 22 and reviewed the six 
qualifying1 applications:  

• Dr. Rodolfo Barrera 
• Dr. Alexandra Ely  
• Clarke Heidrick 
• Rudolph Metayer 
• Todd Sazenski 
• Dr. Jay Stein   

 
The consensus of the group was that, notwithstanding the qualifications 
and experience of the other applicants, Clarke Heidrick stood out as the 
best candidate for three reasons:  

1) He has served on the Central Health board since its inception in 
2004, and knows the institutional history of the organization as well 
as, if not better, than anyone;  

2) He has an excellent attendance and participation record, contributing 
to the board as a whole as well as serving on and adding value to key 
subcommittees;  

                                            
1  A seventh applicant, Tod Marvin, was disqualified because he does not live in Travis County. 



3) Members of the Court Subcommittee have found him to be very 
responsive when information on Central Health is requested of him; 
and,  

4) He understands the challenges facing Central Health during this time 
of its rapid expansion and of dramatic changes in the health care 
industry, and is committed to preserving its sense of mission going 
forward. 

 
The subcommittee met with Mr. Heidrick on Monday, December 2. In 
addition to Mr. Heidrick’s service on the board and his desire to continue, 
the following topics were discussed:  

• Focus – with the construction of the new medical school, changes to 
the health insurance market under the Affordable Care Act, and 
changes to health care delivery sought under the Medicaid 1115 
Waiver, Mr. Heidrick believes it is important for Central Health to 
focus on four core areas:  

o Mental health 
o Women’s health 
o Outpatient specialty care 
o Expanded access to primary care 

• Transparency – the subcommittee stressed that transparency is a 
concern for the Commissioners Court, both in the way that Central 
Health management presents information to the Court and, 
especially, in the operations of the Community Care Collaborative 
partnership with Seton. Mr. Heidrick agreed that is a concern.  

• The medical school – since Central Health is a major investor in the 
construction of the new medical school, it is important that the 
connection between its academic medicine mission and Central 
Health’s indigent care mission be strong, well-defined – and clearly 
explained to the community.  

• Women’s health – Because of Seton’s identity as a Catholic health 
care institution, it is important that Central Health ensure that 
women’s health care needs are met in the community. Mr. Heidrick 
explained that there is a subcommittee on the Central Health board 
on women’s health access on which he serves, and that he is very 
committed to that issue.  

 
After its meeting with Mr. Heidrick, the subcommittee decided to 
recommend his reappointment to the Commissioners Court, and to express 
its appreciation to the other community leaders who applied.  
 



FISCAL IMPACT AND SOURCE OF FUNDING:  Not applicable.    
 
REQUIRED AUTHORIZATIONS:  None.   
 
NAMES, PHONE NUMBERS AND EMAIL ADDRESSES OF PERSONS 
WHO MIGHT BE AFFECTED BY OR BE INVOLVED WITH THIS 
REQUEST:   
 
Sherri Fleming 
County Executive, Health and Human Services & Veterans Services 
Phone:  854-4581 
Email: Sherri.Fleming@co.travis.tx.us  
 
John Hille, Transactions Division Director 
Travis County Attorney’s Office 
Phone: 854-9642 
Email: John.Hille@co.travis.tx.us  
 
Prema Gregerson 
Travis County Attorney’s Office 
Phone: 854-9224 
Email: Prema.Gregerson@co.travis.tx.us  
 
Beth Devery 
Travis County Attorney’s Office 
Phone: 854-6654 
Email: Beth.Devery@co.travis.tx.us  
 
Ann-Marie Price, Director of Government Affairs 
Central Health 
Phone: 978-8179 
Email: annmarie.price@centralhealth.net  
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
A. Summary sheet of 2013 applicants for the Travis County appointment 

to the Central Health Board of Managers, December 3, 2013.  
B. Application, Resume and Conflict of Interest Disclosure Affidavit for 

Clarke Heidrick.  
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Central Health Board of Managers Applicants 
Term: January 1, 2014 through December 31, 2017 

 
 
 Name Eligible To Serve Occupation 

Barrera, Rodolfo Yes 
Physician 
Pediatric Care of Austin 

Ely, Alexandra Yes 
Physician 
Independent Contractor 

Heidrick, Clarke Yes 
Attorney 
Graves, Dougherty, Hearon & Moody, P.C. 

Marvin, Tod No 
President & CEO 
Easter Seals Central Texas 

Metayer, Rudolph Yes 
Procurement & Contracting Services Advisor 
TX HHS Commission 

Sazenski, Todd Yes 
Health Care Strategy & Operations 
Deloitte Consulting, LLP 

Stein, Jay Yes 
Physician 
Retired 
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